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 In the summer of 2020 the “What If” committee was formed to help make 
decisions based on the pandemic.  The “What If” committee is made up of Board 
Members, Staff, Special Education, Community Members, and the administration of 
Loomis Public School. As money was doled out for CARES, ESSER II and ESSER III 
all members of the What If committee were consulted in regards to needs pertaining to 
student success at Loomis Public School. Administration has participated in ZOOM 
conferences with NDE Commissioner, and our local Department of Health and Human 
Services, Two Rivers Region. The administration and board of education has considered 
recommendations from Two Rivers and the What If committee in regards to a Plan for 
Safe Return to School. The plan has been posted on our website and social media 
soliciting community input. 
 
 Loomis Public has addressed learning loss among students, including low income, 
children with disabilities, English learners, racial and ethnic minorities, students 
experiencing homelessness, and children and youth in foster care, of the local education 
agency by  1) Administering High Quality Assessments that are valid and reliable to  
accurately identify progress of our students 
  2) Implement evidence based activities to meet comprehensive needs of 
students 
  3) Provide information and assistance to parents and families on how to 
support student progress 
  4) Ability to track student attendance and improve engagement. 
 
Loomis Public School purchased NDE recommended K-8 Science Curriculum, 7-12 ELA 
Curriculum, NDE recommended as well as In-Service for Wonders- Reading Program. 
 
In addition, LPS invested inspection, testing, maintenance, repair, replacement, and 
upgrade projects to improve the indoor air quality in school facilities, including 
mechanical and non mechanical heating, ventilation, and air conditioning systems, 
filtering and other air cleaning, fans control systems and window and door repair and 
replacement. Loomis Public School has committed to completing the HVAC project 
started in ESSER II. 
 


